## 2024年度 神戸山手女子高等学校 1次 入学試験 (未来探究コース・選抜コース)

## 英語

- ・試験開始の合図があるまで、この問題冊子を開いてはいけません。
- ・試験時間は50分です。
- ・解答用紙は、この問題冊子の中央にはさんでいます。
- ・試験のはじめに問題冊子の表紙と解答用紙に受験番号を記入しなさい。 (名前は書いてはいけません。)
- ・解答はすべて解答用紙に記入しなさい。
- ・リスニングはありません。
- ・質問などがあれば、静かに手をあげて知らせなさい。

受	験	番	号	

I. 次の地球の環境 (environment) 問題に関する英文を読み、後の設問に答えなさい。なお、\*のついている語(句)には注釈があります。

## Taking Care of the Earth

(1) Our planet needs our help to stay healthy. We all have \*a role to play and we must understand the things that we have to do in keeping the Earth safe. Many things \*threaten our environment, like cutting down too many trees and (2) dirty / the air / making / and water ].

One big problem is that we cut down too many trees; it is called deforestation. This hurts the places animals live in and so it becomes harder for them to find food. \*As a result, there are fewer kinds of animals and plants in the world.

(3)<u>Pollution</u> is another big (4)<u>issue</u>. When \*factories make things or when people throw \*trash away in the wrong way, the air and water can become dirty. It is called pollution. This is bad for animals, and it's not good for people, either. We need to use less \*stuff and make less trash to help keep the Earth clean.

\*Climate change is a big problem, too. This happens when people do things that make the Earth warmer. This is called global warming. It can make the weather very strange and cause big problems like \*floods and \*storms. We need to be careful with how we use energy and try to use less gas and oil.

To solve these problems, everyone needs to work together. Governments, companies, and people all need to think about how they can help the Earth stay healthy. We should learn about how to take care of the Earth and teach others, too. If we all do the things that we have to do, we can make sure the Earth stays a good place for everyone.

Remember, even small actions, like recycling and \*turning off lights when they are not needed, can make a big difference. Let's be Earth heroes and work together to create a brighter, cleaner future for our home.

- 〔注釈〕 a role to play: 果たすべき役割 threaten: ~をおびやかす as a result: 結果として factories: 工場 trash: ゴミ stuff: もの climate change: 気候変動 flood(s): 洪水 storm(s): 嵐 turn off: (スイッチなどを)切る
- 問1 下線部(1)が指すものを本文中から探し、2語の英語で答えなさい。
- 問2 下線部(2)が「空気や水を汚すこと」という意味になるように、[ ]内の語を並べ替えなさい。
- 問3 次の文は下線部(3)の意味を説明したものである。(1)~(3)に適切な日本語を入れなさい。 (1)や(2)が(3)こと。

- 問4 下線部(4)の語を文中の別の1語で言い換えるとき、次のどれが適切か。記号で答えなさい。
  - a. environment b. problem c. the Earth d. deforestation

問5 次の各文が本文の内容に合っていれば○、合っていなければ×で答えなさい。

- 1. Animals and plants are threatened by people.
- 2. Cutting down too many trees is bad for people because we can't find enough food.
- 3. Dirty air and water are bad for animals, but good for people.
- 4. If the Earth gets warmer, big problems can be caused.
- 5. Turning off the lights is not needed because we can't solve the problem by doing such a small thing.

問6 次の各質問に対する答え、または( )に入るものとして正しいものをそれぞれ a~d から選び、記号で答えなさい。

- 1. What causes the pollution?
  - a. Planting more trees
  - b. Throwing trash away in the right way
  - c. Using clean energy
  - d. Using more stuff and making more trash
- 2. What can help to stop climate change?
  - a. Cutting down more trees
  - b. Making the Earth warmer
  - c. Using less energy
  - d. Global warming
- 3. A small thing such as ( ) can help the Earth stay healthy.
  - a. deforestation
  - b. recycling
  - c. pollution
  - d. global warming

問7 次の文章は第5段落の内容をまとめたものです。(1)~(5)に入る適語を答えなさい。

これらの問題を(1)するためには全ての人が(2)はたらきかける必要がある。政府、企業、そして市民の全てが、どうやったら地球が健全でいる助けになることができるのかについて(3)必要がある。私たちはどうやったら地球を保護することができるのか知るべきだし、それを他の人たちにも(4)べきだ。もし私たち全員が、自分がするべきことをすれば、地球は必ず(5)にとって素晴らしい場所であり続けてくれる。

II. 以下の Paul (ポール)と Jane(ジェーン)の会話を読み、後の設問に答えなさい。なお、\*のついている語 (句)には注釈があります。

Paul: Where did you go on vacation, Jane?

Jane: Last month, I went to Japan. I went there for \*sightseeing. I have wanted to see some temples in Kyoto and I have really wanted to see Mt. Fuji, too.

Paul: Oh, really! How did you go to Japan?

Jane: Well, I flew from London to Tokyo. It was a very good flight. (1) <u>It took me about 12 hours to go there.</u>

Paul: So, how about your travel in Japan?

Jane: Wonderful! I took the Shinkansen, the super express train, from Tokyo to Kyoto. It was \*comfortable. It's about 500 kilometres but it only took just over two hours.

Paul: I heard Kyoto is a really nice place for tourists. How long did you stay there?

Jane: I stayed in Kyoto for five days. I wanted to stay at a traditional hotel, so I chose a kind of hotel (2) (who / which) has a Japanese bed and breakfast. It is called a "ryokan" in Japanese. They \*serve traditional Japanese food. It was very delicious. When you have a sleep at night, you sleep on a \*mattress \*rather than a bed. It's a great \*experience.

Paul: Did you visit the temples in Kyoto?

Jane: Yes, I went to the Kinkaku-ji Temple and the Ginkaku-ji Temple. The Ginkaku-ji is a black temple, but the Kinkaku-ji is a golden temple. It was shining in the sun. It was the most beautiful building that I have ever seen.

Paul: Sounds good. Did you stay in Tokyo, too?

Jane: Yes, I stayed at a very modern hotel. My room was on the top floor. I could see Mt. Fuji from my room. It was really exciting. But it's very \*scary to try to \*get around because I am a \*stranger there. There are so many different trains in Tokyo. I found the subway very useful for me. People were so kind and took care of me. They (3) (get / me / to / showed / which train). The whole trip was fantastic. I want to visit Japan once again.

Paul: Yeah. It sounds great. I'll have to go there myself some day.

Jane の日本への旅行

場所	見たもの	ホテル		
Kyoto	(ア)	( ウ )		
Tokyo	(エ)	(オ)		

[注釈] sightseeing: 観光 comfortable: 快適な serve: (食物を)出す mattress: マットレス(ここではふとんのこと) rather than~: ~というよりはむしろ experience: 経験 scary: 怖い get around: 歩き回る stranger: 不慣れな人

- 問1 下線部(1)の意味は次のうちどれですか。a~d から選び、記号で答えなさい。
  - a. Jane went to Tokyo by plane in about twenty hours.
  - b. Jane went to London by plane in about twelve hours.
  - c. Jane went to Tokyo by plane in about twelve hours.
  - d. Jane went to London by plane in about twenty hours.
- 間2 下線部(2)から適切な方を選びなさい。
- 問3 下線部(3)を「どの電車に乗ったらいいか私に教えてくれた」という意味になるように並べ替えなさい。ただし、文頭にくる語も小文字になっています。
- 問4 表の中の(ア)~(オ)に入れるのに適切なものを次から選び記号で答えなさい。
  - a. a traditional Japanese hotel
- b. a very modern hotel
- c. Mt.Fuji

- d. the Ginkaku-ji Temle
- e. the Kinkaku-ji Temple
- 問5 次の各文が本文の内容に合っていれば○、合っていなければ×で答えなさい。
  - 1. Jane traveled from Tokyo to Kyoto by Shinkansen in Japan.
  - 2. Jane said the Kinkaku-ji Temple was shining in the sun.
  - 3. Paul thinks Tokyo is a nice place for tourists.
  - 4. Jane's hotel room in Tokyo was on the second floor.
  - 5. Jane wanted to see Mt. Fuji, but she didn't see it in Japan.
- 問6 次の各質問に対する答えとして正しいものをそれぞれ a~d から選び、記号で答えなさい。
  - 1. What did Jane see in Kyoto?
    - a. She saw only the Ginkaku-ji Temple.
    - b. She saw only the Kinkaku-ji Temple.
    - c. She saw the Kinkaku-ji Temple and the Ginkaku-ji Temple.
    - d. She saw some very modern buildings.
  - 2. Where did Jane stay in Tokyo?
    - a. She stayed at a traditional Japanese hotel.
    - b. She stayed at a very modern hotel.
    - c. She stayed at her best friend's house.
    - d. She stayed at a traditional Japanese temple.
  - 3. How were Japanese people to Jane?
    - a. They were not so kind to Jane.
    - b. They were only so kind to Jane.
    - c. They were not so interested in Jane.
    - d. They were so kind and interested in Jane.
  - 4. How was Jane's trip to Japan?
    - a. It was not a wonderful trip.
    - b. It was a scary trip.
    - c. It was not a fantastic trip.
    - d. It was a fantastic trip.

Ш.	<b>欠の文の( )の中</b>	「に入れるのに最も適する語を選	び、記号で答	えなさい。		
1.	The girl (	) by the gate is my sister. <pre>     stands</pre>	ウ sta	ınding	エ to	stand
2.	Mike is a boy (	) can run very fast. / which	ウ he		I w	hat
3.	I hope that it ( 7 will be	) sunny tomorrow. √ is	ウ wa	s	⊥ be	<del>)</del>
4.	The boy finishe	d ( ) his homework.  √ does	ウ doi	ing	エ to	do
IV. (	)に入る適語を、	語群から選び答えなさい。ただし	.、同じ語を 2	度以上使ってはい	いけません	/ <sub>0</sub>
1.	We have known	each other ( ) ten yea	rs.	(=r n)()		
2.	I would like (	) have a cup of tea.		(語群) since,	of,	to
3.	Fred arrived (	) the station with his n	nother.	until,	at,	for
4.	The departmen	t store is in front ( ) th	ne post offic	е		
5. V. 汝	We can use this cの会話文の()	s room ( ) five o'clock. に当てはまる最も適切な語を語れ	羊から選び、1	語ずつ書き入れて	、会話を	完成させな
	い。語群からは同じ ものも小文字になっ	語を何度選んでもかまいません。 ています。	。ただし、必要	となら適切な形に に	直しなさい	。文頭にく
1.	A: ( ) ( B: I did it two l	) you finish your homewo nours ago.	rk?	(語群) in, d	o, to,	how
2.	A: What movie ( ) you ( ) best? B: I like "Harry Potter" best of all.			did, made, when,		long, like,
3.	A: Is this doll (B: Yes. It's rea	)( ) Japan? ally beautiful.		wileli,	much	
4.	A: Have you ev B: Yes, four tim	er ( )( ) the U.K.?				
5.	A: ( )( B: About three	) did you stay in Japan?				

1.	父は私に車を洗ってくれるように頼んだ。			
	My father (	) me (	)(	) his car.
2.	私はカズオ・イシ I have a book			_ , ,
3.	車を運転するの <i>l</i> It is ( ) fo	•		•
4.	お金を充分に持 I ( ) I (			

VI. 日本語に合うように、( )に入る適語を答えなさい。

- VII. あなたは外国人の友達に以下の質問をされました。以下の質問①, ②に対する答えを後の[注意]に従って、英語で書きなさい。
  - ① Which do you like better, watching TV or listening to music?
  - ② Why?

## [注意]

- 1. ②については、3文以上で書くこと。また、その各文の語数は5語以上とすること。 その際、短縮形は1語と数える。なお、ピリオド、コンマなどの符号は語として数えない。
- 2. 固有名詞や日本独特のものの名称などは、ローマ字で書いてもよい。